24 December 2009
Mr. Eric Dube,
Casco Bay Engineering,
424 Fore Street,
Portland, Maine 04101
RE:  The Capacity to Handle the Anticipated Wastewater Flows, and Storm Water Flows, 
from the Proposed “Bowl Portland,” at 58 Alder Street, Portland, Maine.
Dear Mr. Dube:

The existing twelve-inch diameter Polyvinyl Chloride (P.V.C.)  sanitary sewer pipe, located in Alder Street, has adequate capacity to transport, while The Portland Water District sewage treatment facilities, located off Marginal Way, have adequate capacity to treat the anticipated net increase in wastewater flows of 5,470 G.P.D., from the proposed bowling alley, lounge, and restaurant. 
Anticipated Wastewater Flows, from the Proposed Bowling Alley:
    
12 Proposed Bowling Alleys, with Bar @ 200 GPD/Alley 
     

=      2,400 GPD

12 Pin Setters @ 15 GPD/Pin Setter





=        180 GPD

26 Proposed Destination Cocktail Lounge Seats @ 30 GPD/Seat

=        780 GPD


  6 Lounge Employees @ 15 GPD/Employee



=          90 GPD


66 Proposed Restaurant Seats @ 20 GPD/Seat



=     1,320 GPD

20 Proposed Restaurant Employees @ 15 GPD/Employee


=        300 GPD

  5 Proposed Office, Pro Shop, Locker Employees @ 15 GPD/Employee
=
75 GPD


13 Proposed Platform Entertainers @ 15 GPD/Entertainer


=        195 GPD


86 Dance Floor & Other Occupants @ 5 GPD/Occupant


=        430 GPD 
Less Existing Flows              






=       (300 GPD) 
Total Proposed Net Increase in Wastewater Flows for this Project
=     5,470 GPD
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Mr. Eric Dube, 


Casco Bay Engineering, Inc.,

December 24, 2009.
The City combined sewer overflow (C.S.O.) abatement consent agreement, with the U.S.E.P.A., and with the Maine D.E.P., requires C.S.O. abatement, as well as storm water mitigation, from all projects, in order to offset any increase in sanitary flows.  Storm water mitigation, for this project, will involve a proposed lawn area, of 1,465 square feet, including three trees, resulting in a 3.6% increase of pervious area.   For a two year design storm, the proposed parking lot, including the existing impervious area, contributes x.xxx cubic feet of stormwater, per second.     
If The City can be of further assistance, please call 874-8832.

Sincerely,








CITY OF PORTLAND








Frank J Brancely, B.A., M.A.








Senior Engineering Technician

FJB

cc:
Penny Saint Louis Littell, Director, Department of Planning, and Urban Development, City of Portland.
Barbara Barhydt, Development Review Services Manager, Department of Planning, and Urban Development, City of Portland.
Shukria Wiar, Planner, Department of Planning, and Urban Development, City of Portland.

Michael Bobinsky, Director, Department of Public Services, City of Portland.

David Margolis-Pineo, P.E., Deputy City Engineer, City of Portland.

Bradley A. Roland, P.E., Environmental Projects Engineer, City of Portland.

Michael Farmer, P.E., Project Engineer, City of Portland.

Stephen K. Harris, Assistant Engineer, City of Portland.

Harold L. Downs, Senior Wastewater Technician, City of Portland. 


John Emerson, Wastewater Coordinator, City of Portland.

Jane Ward, Administrative Assistant, City of Portland.
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